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Community Services Advisory Board
c/o Scott Rodda, Manager, Family & Community Support Services
9613 100 Street
Morinville, AB T8R 1L9
Attention: Vic Frey, Chair

Re:	Community Services Advisory Board Mandate Letter for 2021

On behalf of Council, thank you for your work in supporting the achievement of Sturgeon County’s Strategic Plan. Your role in providing a forum for examining timely issues and providing advice to Council related to your mandate supports Sturgeon County’s Vision of “A diverse, active community that pioneers opportunities and promotes initiative while embracing rural lifestyles.”

Council requests that, in 2021, you focus your efforts on the initiatives identified below, which are initiatives identified in the County’s 2021-2023 Corporate Business Plan and support the County’s 2018-2027 Strategic Plan. 

	[bookmark: _Hlk38354153]Activity
	Requested Completion Date

	Review the Open Space Master Plan, provide suggestions, and offer input for next phases of development, based on need
	Q1-Q4 2021

	Provide input on policy development, including the Significant Tax Revenue Growth Policy as it relates to community building projects and grants
	Q1-Q4 2021

	Provide input on Community and FCSS Grant allocations 
	Q4 2021

	Collaborate with Sturgeon County’s COVID-19 Recovery Task Force, which is tasked with providing legislative and policy recommendations to Council on Sturgeon County’s recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic
	Q1-Q3 2021



[bookmark: _Hlk41981807]Based on the activities identified above, Council requests that the Board develop a Workplan for 2021, which is to be filed with Legislative Services. Council also requests that the Board report to Committee of the Whole on your progress before the end of the calendar year. You are invited to present to Committee of the Whole before that time if there are any emerging matters you are working on.

It may be necessary to adjust the above activities to accommodate emerging issues. In such event, a revised mandate letter will be issued with further direction.

Council also encourages the Board to be aware of federal and provincial initiatives related to community and social services. Mandate letters issued to the federal and provincial ministers can be found online and provide some additional context of the community and social service priorities at the federal and provincial levels. 

Thank you for your commitment to Sturgeon County and for being part of the Community Services Advisory Board. Council looks forward to learning of the progress on these important initiatives and receiving your valuable input.

Sincerely,


Alanna Hnatiw
Mayor
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